
Clearfield High School 
Community Council Meeting 

May 27, 2015 
 

Members Present: 
Suzi Jensen, Lisa Bingham, Paulette Hopfenbeck, Stephanie Shelley, Justin Whittaker, Danny Carver, 
Wilson McConkie, Shannon Sowby 
 
 
Members Absent:   
Mike Elwell 
 
Members Excused: 
Bill Russell, Emily Turpin, Alan Clark, Dan Pitcher, Theron Watson 
 
Also Present: 
Assistant Principal Ben Hill, Athletic Director Curtis Hulse 
 
Welcome: 
Danny Carver 
 
Minutes: 
Minutes for the April meeting were approved.   
 
Council Business: 
1-Attendance Policy for Athletes and all UHSAA Activities-Curtis Hulse (Athletic Director) 
An Attendance Policy in accordance with eligibility requirements of the UHSAA was proposed with an 
85% attendance and fewer than 15% tardy benchmark during each quarter.  Also attendance on the day 
of competition was spelled out along with any exceptions for medical conditions, etc.  Probation was 
outlined along with the Truancy policy, definition and consequences.  After discussion by the board, this 
policy was unanimously accepted for the 2015-2016 school year.  This policy will be explained to parents 
and participants at all parent meetings and will be published on the web and in policy manuals for 
students. 
 
2-New Council Members-Justin Whittaker 
A warm welcome is extended to new council members Andrea Anderson, Jennifer Record, Holly Lee, 
Alan Clark and Liz Hansen with the new chair Mike Elwell.  New faculty representatives will be Wilson 
McConkie and Blaine Shaw.  A Thank You was extended to those members who have served this year on 
the council. 
 
3-Council Meeting Dates-Shannon Sowby 
It was agreed that meeting dates will continue to be the third Wednesday of each month at 4:00 P.M. in 
the Library Conference Room.   
 
4-Sponsors-Stephanie Shelley 
The policy for sponsoring and donations was clarified.  Any donations and sponsorships for sports should 
be coordinated through Athletic Director Curtis Hulse.  Any money donation should go through proper 
district channels. 



5-End of Year Business-Principal Jensen 
Mrs. Jensen again thanked the board members for their service this past year.  The year was positive. 
 
Next Meeting:   The first meeting of the next school year will be August 19th  at 4:00 P.M. in the Media 
Center. 
 
Future Meeting Dates: 
September 16th 
October 21st 
November 18th 
December 16th 
January 20th 
February 17th 
March 16th 
April 20th 
May 18th 
 
All meetings will be held in the Library Conference Room at 4:00 P.M. 
 


